
 

 

 

February 1 Board of Ed Meeting 7:00pm 

February 20 Presidents Day  -  NO SCHOOL 

February 21 Vacation Day  -  NO SCHOOL 
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         Principal’s Message 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We have successfully passed the halfway point of the school year.  I want to 
thank the staff and students for all their hard work and dedication.  Now is 
the time, however, to recommit to achieving the goals you all set in Septem-
ber.  The second trimester is sometimes a time when grades decline and 
poor behavior increases.  Please try to make sure that does not happen.   
 
You will soon be getting a form to choose Encore subjects for next year.  
Students get to pick two options.  Band, Art, Tech, Classroom Music, and 
Chorus are the options.  Everyone takes PE and Wellness.  We will be ask-
ing students to pick a third alternate option in case we have to cancel a class 
or a class is full.   Parents will also be getting a form with recommendations 
for core classes and academic or accelerated levels along with recommen-
dations for those eligible to take Spanish class.  Please reach out to your 
child’s guidance counselor if you have any questions or concerns.   
 
It is around this time of year I also ask parents to make any team requests 
for next year.  We can never guarantee that we can accommodate all your 
requests since the class levels affect the schedule as well as the Encore se-
lections.  We will, however, do all we can to honor your requests as long as 
we get them before the scheduling process is complete in June.  Once 
schedules are finalized we can not make changes because they unbalance 
the classes.   
 
I am looking forward to a great second half of the year. 
 
 

Dan Sonstrom                



 

 

860-584-7839 

Mr. Carroll (ext. 521038)  /  Mrs. Bronson (ext. 521037) 

      6th grade, 7th grade A-H                 8th grade, 7th grade I-Z  

 

 

 

************************************************************************************************* 

Attention 8th Grade Parents and Guardians: 

In January, Bristol Eastern High School counselors came to NEMS to talk to 8th grad-
ers about the transition to 9th grade and the class choices available to students in 
high school. Mrs. Bronson will be going into classes in early February and walking all 
students through the process of picking their 2.0 credits of electives. Please review 
the 9th grade choices at BEHS and BAIMS and the high school information handed 
out to students - which is also available on Mrs. Bronson’s Google Classroom - and 
help your student prepare their choices for 9th grade. Students need to decide 
whether they want to take a world language and what types of courses they may be 
interested in (art, business, technology, music). The course selection will be done 
through their Student Portal on Power School so parents/guardians will be able to 
see what their student has chosen. Feel free to call or email Mrs. Bronson with any 
high school transition questions.  

         Attention 6th Grade Parents and Guardians: 
 

Your child is due for a physical exam this year. 
Please send a copy of the physical to the 
school nurse by June 1st, 2023. If your child 
has not yet seen the doctor for a physical, 
please make an appointment BEFORE the 
end of this school year. All current 6th grade 
students MUST have a 6th grade physical on 
file to start the 2023-24 school year.    

Thank you! 



 

 

Congratulations to the NEMS Band students who won spots in the Northern 
Region Middle School Music Festival!  Mia Bougie and Alaina Joy were se-
lected to play clarinet in the band and Olivia Coko will be the tuba player in or-
chestra, Antonietta Vastola will play oboe in orchestra, and Nathan Moriarty 
will be in the orchestra percussion section.  These students all worked very 
hard to earn these placements in the Festival, which will be held on March 10 
and 11. 
 
Our 8th grade band members and green/purple 7th grade instrumentalists 
traveled to Bristol Eastern High School on January 26th to rehearse with stu-
dents from the bands at BAIMS and Bristol Eastern High School.  These stu-
dents will be featured in a concert on March 2, 2023 to celebrate Music in Our 
Schools Month.  They will perform separately as well as with the BAIMS band 
and combined with the high school band.  The concert will also feature ele-
mentary band students, so all levels will be represented.  We are excited for 
this very special event!  
 

Ms. Vocke 

Current and former NEMS band students rehearsing together  



 

 


